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This Executive Summary and Final Assessment Report of the cyclical review of Carleton's undergraduate 
program in Biology are provided pursuant to the provincial Quality Assurance Framework and Carleton's 
Institutional Quality Assurance Process (IQAP). 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The undergraduate programs in Biology reside in the Department of Biology, a unit administered by the 
Faculty of Science.   

As a consequence of the review, the programs were categorised by the Carleton University Committee 
on Quality Assurance (CUCQA) as being of good quality. (Carleton's IQAP 7.2.12).  

The External Reviewers’ report offered a very positive assessment of the programs. Within the context 
of this positive assessment, the report nonetheless made a number of recommendations for the 
continuing enhancement of the programs. These recommendations were productively addressed by the 
Chair of the Department of Biology, and the Dean of the Faculty of Science in a response to the External 
Reviewers’ report and Action Plan that was submitted to CUCQA on May 22, 2019.  

 


